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MARQUEE 2014 EVENT 
 
Our 2014 Public Seminar: Capital Connections 
[working title pro tem] 
 
This will be on a Saturday morning in late 
March - early April 2014, venue and date to be 
confirmed shortly.  
 
Our focus is around Wellington's distinctive 
Capital City elements and how they connect 
with each other. From that, both (i) the 
pragmatics of urban design improvements for 
Taranaki St and Kent/Cambridge Terraces, the 
linking between the Parliament / Old 
Government Buildings precinct and the National 
War Memorial / Government House sites, etc. 
and (ii) is Wellington capitalising on the 
perception of having the Most Trusted Public 
Sector in the World? The potential for 
Wellington of energizing these factors in the 
public imagination as real added value - a 
distinctive point of difference for Wellington, 

Season’s Greetings to all members and 
supporters of the Wellington Civic Trust, and to 
your families and friends. Thank you for your 
interest in and support of our work. 
 
There are many things in the "pending tray" at 
year's end. This Newsletter aims to summarise 
them and to highlight what we'll be facing in the 
first few months of 2014. Please feel free to 
circulate this further or to copy (with 
acknowledgement) from it. For more 
information on each issue or about the Civic 
Trust generally, see our website or contact 
secretary@wellingtoncivictrust.org 
 
By the time of our AGM in early May some will 
have been resolved, others will have become 
even more complex and no doubt some 
completely new issues will also have emerged! 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year, indeed. 
  
 
Alan Smith 

Chairman’s Introduction 
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what the urban design factors can be and how all 
the various public, commercial and NGO 
entities involved can work together. 
 
BASIN BRIDGE A.K.A. "THE FLYOVER" 
 
The Board of Inquiry hearings on this begin on 
3 February 2014 at the Amora Hotel, Wakefield 
St. The final decision will be released on 30 
May 2014, to meet the 9-month time limit set by 
the RMA for such consents cases "of national 
significance".  
 
The 9-month clock starts ticking when the 
applicant (in this case the Crown [NZTA]) 
lodges its case so, predictably, much of the 
heavy lifting by submitters (like us) happens 
right on the Christmas holidays. However, we 
all press on and hope that the media coverage at 
least will help dispel some of the urban myths 
around the project – for instance, it's still 
surprising how widespread the belief is that the 
bridge will be 2-way and so speed up SH1 
traffic to the airport. 
 
DEMOLITION APPEAL ON THE 
T&G/HARCOURTS BUILDING 
 
The Environment Court decision reported in the 
last Newsletter is being appealed by the building 
owner and the case is expected to be heard 
starting March 31st 2014. Neither the Minister 
for Buildings, Hon M Williamson nor the 
Ministry for Culture & Heritage (MCH) have 
been prepared to answer our requests for an 
update on the policy review  reported when the 
Environment Court decision rejecting 
demolition was released in October 2013 – 
which confirms that this really is a test case of 
national significance.  

By March it is expected that new Heritage New 
Zealand Pouhere Taonga Act (restructuring the 
Historic Places Trust) will be in force, and that 
the scope of the next tranche of RMA reforms - 
including a different relevancy status for 
"heritage" - will have been released. Each will 
have real flow-on implications for urban design 
and for our Civic Trust work. 
 
NATIONAL WAR MEMORIAL PARK 
 
The Community Forum, of which we are a 
member, meets on 10th December and then 
every 4 months or so through to project 
completion in time for ANZAC Day 2015. Our 
2014 Seminar looks beyond then, after all the 
technicalities of construction are past, to how 
the Park will actually work as part of the 
distinctive Capital City character of Wellington. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
TOWN BELT  
 
Legislation is in the early stages of being drafted 
to consolidate and update the legal status of this 
core feature of urban Wellington dating back to 
1839. Some of our submissions e.g. around 
leasing, received positive attention in the recent 
Council review, but it will continue to hold our 

A busy picture but one can make out the new level of the 
Memorial Park tunnel floor and the height of the retaining 

walls. 
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THE WATERFRONT - KUMUTOTO 
SITES 8, 9 AND 10 
 
So far we have only the November media 
reports about the new building proposal. It will 
go out for public consultation in 
January/February 2014. Our starting position is 
that we accept the change to the status quo as 
long as it complies with the spirit (as well as the 
letter) of the 2001 Waterfront Framework.  
 
The reported fancy footwork about height limits 
exceeding agreed norms is in our view 
unnecessarily provocative and reduces public 
confidence in what should be possible. Probably 
unrelated, the future of Wellington Waterfront 
Ltd as a CCO rather than organizationally 
integrated with its owner (WCC) is reported in 
the Dominion Post of 7 December as being 
about to change. 
 
NORTHERN GATEWAY - 
KAIWHARAWHARA ESTUARY     
 
How small technical matters can be a trigger for 
wider thinking was shown in the recent GWRC 
decision to close its Kaiwharawhara Railway 
Station when the footbridge to its platforms was 
found to have rusted beyond safety. We wrote to 
councilors noting "What a great opportunity 
closing Kaiwharawhara station footbridge offers 
for lateral thinking. The solution could be more 
than just access to trains.  
 
The Great Harbour Way cycling and walking 
path from Petone has support but needs to rejoin 
the Hutt Road at Kaiwharawhara. Any green 
pathway down Ngaio Gorge and across to the 
stream estuary needs a bridge across those 
transport corridors. The station remains a useful 

attention not least because the Roads of National 
Significance project depends on taking even 
more Town Belt land away from its intended 
purpose.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What do these three places have in common? Leave us a 
message on the Civic Trust website if you know. 
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WCC have now placed their focus for the city 
access of the cycleway on the NZTA Ngauranga 
to Aotea SH1 8-laning project.  From about 
Kaiwharawhara Stream south the additional 
lanes will be clipped to the existing viaduct and 
the proposal is to have pedestrian and cycle 
access included in the "clip-ons” from the Aotea 
overbridge to the Kaiwharawhara stream mouth 
and reclamation where the lanes would join the 
proposed Great Harbourway.  
 
The salient fact from the overall discussions 
with WCC is that any of the major initiatives in 
this area would either require a totally 
redesigned and essentially new pedestrian 
bridge at Kaiwharawhara station or not 
interfere with the station bridge at all.  
 
Regardless of all the above, a key point is that 
as the platforms will be retained and the station 
could be reopened if sufficient demand or a 
complimentary project justified the construction 
of a new overbridge." 
 
SOUTHERN GATEWAY - MIRAMAR 
HEADLAND 
 
No new developments here. We're hoping the 
new project groups will form in 2014. 
 
REGIONAL GOVERNANCE 
 
The Local Government Commission (LGC) is 
due to report on the Wellington regional 
proposal in the 2nd quarter of 2014. Recent 
LGC decisions for a unitary region-wide council 
to replace the existing local authorities in both 
Northland and in Hawkes Bay seem to point to a 
similar proposition here.  
 

interchange between train routes and warrants 
retention for this as well as local traffic.  
 
All too complicated? Sure, there are dozens of 
rational, economic arguments for removing this 
bridge - CentrePort will say that the reclamation 
is a container store, not a conservation reserve;  
NZTA will object to cycles crossing SH 1; and 
who says people want to walk down from 
Trelissick Park to the sea? Actually, lots – if 
positive imagination makes this possible. Here's 
an opportunity for a replacement bridge to open 
up access to GHW, to the trains and to the sea 
without prejudicing port, rail and highway 
operations. Don't make it a silo decision for this 
part of Wellington's Northern Gateway."  
 
Fran Wilde, GWRC Chair,  has replied: 
 
"As mentioned in our public report, GWRC was 
very conscious of the The Great Harbour Way 
and Trelissick Park access issues affecting this 
area, and our staff discussed this issue with 
Wellington City Council staff to explore the 
status of the various initiatives. 
 
Some initial thoughts had centered on effectively 
extending and modifying the station overbridge 
across SH1 to allow for cyclists to reach the 
Hutt Road via Westminster Street (by Animates).  
WCC advise that this option has been dismissed 
because the cost was prohibitive.  It would 
require a completely new, fully accessible and 
much larger bridge spanning at least six lanes 
of motorway. Nor would it avoid some of the 
more hazardous car/bike conflict points on the 
Hutt Road. And, lastly, there isn't enough room 
in the rail corridor to provide bike/ wheel chairs 
ramps.  
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 As a Civic Trust we have taken a close interest 

in this because of the importance of the decision 
framework for quality urban design and of local 
democracy. Matters affecting both in Wellington 
(e.g. public transport, harbour) usually involve 
both city and regional council policy and action. 
And closer to home, any change to what is 
legally the "City of Wellington" defined as our 
scope area in the 1981 constitution, calls for a 
good review of what we do and how we do it. 
 
  
 WELLINGTON CIVIC TRUST – BOARD TRUSTEES 2013/14 
 
Chairman:  Alan Smith 
Deputy Chair:  Toni Izzard 
Treasurer:  David Tai (and Membership Secretary) 
Secretary:  Vacant  
Other Trustees  Bill Robertson, Craig Palmer, Liz Mellish, Mike Mellor, Bruce Stokell, 

Jonathan Suggate, Gerald Blunt, Duncan Joiner, Murray Thessman, Jim 
McMahon, and Maurice Clark.  

  
This Newsletter compiled by Alan Smith and formatted by Bruce Stokell and Jonathan Suggate, 
December 2013. Further details from secretary@wellingtoncivictrust.org or ph. 027-285-6304 
 

GET INVOLVED!  
 

The Wellington Civic Trust always welcomes both 
new and returning members so if you are 

interested in contributing, or know somebody else 
who might be, then go to the Wellington Civic 
Trust website to find out how to get involved: 

 
http://www.wellingtoncivictrust.org/get-

involved�
 


